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NYC DDC BEGINS CONSTRUCTION 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please be advised that on/about the week of July 30, 2018, the New York City Department of Design & Construction (NYC 
DDC) will begin construction for the replacement of existing distribution water mains, as well as fire hydrants and water valves. 
The purpose of the project is to provide New Yorkers with safe drinking water, while improving the quality of water service. 
Construction will eventually progress to the following blocks: 

 9TH  Avenue from West 33RD Street to West 38TH Street 

 West 34TH Street from 8TH Avenue to 9TH Avenue 

 West 35TH Street from 8TH Avenue to 11TH Avenue 

 West 36TH Street from 8TH Avenue to Dyer Avenue 

WHAT ARE THE COMMUNITY IMPACTS? 
NYC DDC is committed to maintaining a work site that is safe and clean. However, dust, noise, and the presence of heavy 
equipment are common elements of construction. To facilitate the construction, there may be limited street access on certain 
blocks during work hours. DDC will monitor operations and work within DEP Noise Code regulations. 

Pedestrian Access 
 Pedestrian access will be maintained at all times. 

 Temporary street closures and/or limited access may be necessary. 

 Flag Persons will be assigned for traffic control. 

 Parking and/or loading docks may be temporarily restricted (coordinate with the CCL). 

 Bus stops and/or bike lanes in the area may be temporarily relocated/closed off. 

Water Service Interruptions 
 Water main shutdowns may extend past the construction site boundaries. 

 Weekly Construction Bulletins will include information about water shutdowns. 

 A 72-hour advisory is typically provided, followed by a 24-hour notice of confirmation. 

 Water service interruptions may last for up to approximately eight (8) hours. 

WHAT ARE THE WORK HOURS? 

Monday through Friday from 7:00 a.m. to 3:30 p.m., as well as nights and/or weekend hours when needed 

WHO TO CONTACT FOR QUESTIONS, COMMENTS, OR CONCERNS: 

Contact the Community Construction Liaison, Caroline Galeotafiore, at 347-833-6373 or MEDA002CCL@gmail.com. 

Visit nyc.gov/ddc for more information. During non-construction  hours, dial 311 and reference Project ID# MEDA002. 
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